
PLG Minutes/March 6, 2017 
 
Opening: 
Deb Brew welcomed everyone and the fire exits were noted. A yellow 
folder was passed around that contained all upcoming events, the 
attendance sheet, February’s Minutes and the PLG Financial statements.  
Deb also thanked Lori Umbrino for the delicious breakfast. 
 
Dr. Tali Axelrod, Principal 
- Thanks for the Candy Grams.  It was so nice that everyone received one! 
- Traveling Trunk Show for 4th grade Social Studies was amazing! The 
show included costume interpreters, artifacts, sponsored by Monmouth 
County Historical Society 
- Thanks HCAA for the Teacher Talent Show.  IH teachers were amazing! 
- No Name Calling Week ended last week and was very successful. 
 
Mr. Woods, Teacher Rep 
- No report 
 
Deb Brew and Lori Umbrino, Co-Presidents 
- Traveling trunk show was amazing. 
- Met with Chartwells.  They are now going to offer samples at 4th grade 
orientation night. 
- Elections for Parent Groups are coming up.  Please consider volunteering 
for an elected board position. 
 
Laura Bachmann, Membership. Not in attendance 
- IH has 50% family membership and 28 teachers have enrolled (as of 
March 2017). 
 
Erika Roth and Vicki DiBlasi, Fundraising 
- Tomorrow is last day for Gertrude Hawk. 
- Boardwalk is March 24th.  Flyers went home to all students.  Take 
advantage of the pre-sale.   No pizza this year, possibly sandwiches 
instead. Looking for volunteers—look for an email. 
 
Roman Master, Treasurer 
As of 3/3/17, we have $48,226.70 
 
Jennifer Baker, School Store 
- The next school store is Friday, 4/7 during the students lunch period. 
Please contact Vasilia Loucopoulos if you would like to volunteer at 
betsykl11@aol.com 

https://us-mg6.mail.yahoo.com/compose?to=betsykl11@aol.com


 
 
PSA 
- Village School is hosting a fundraiser, NY Rangers vs. NJ Devils on 3/21. 
Starts at 7pm. 
 
PTSO 
- Family Hypnotist Show at HHS on 4/21 at 7pm.  Stay tuned for more info. 
 
Satz. Anissa Quirk 
- The 2nd Annual Tricky Tray is 3/9/17 from 7 – 10 at the Senior Center! 
SOLD OUT! 
- Elections for the 2017/2018 Executive Board are rapidly approaching.  
Please consider getting involved. 
- Spring Clothing driving the week of 4/17.  Nothing is ever shredded.  
They take everything, not just clothes: linens, stuffed animals, toys, etc. 

- Drop off to door 26. 
 
Traci Price 
Barnes and Noble Day.   March 23rd all day, 
 
Anissa Quirk, Career Day  
- Save The Date!  Career day will be 5/19/17.   If you are interested in 
presenting, please reach out to Anissa.  Great opportunity for parents.  
Looking to have 65 presenters. 
 
BOX  TOPS-  
- We collected 13,000 box tops.  Winners by grade were Stern, Sullivan 
and Leibner. 

Candy Grams, Amy Cleary 
-Huge hit.  We made $2,2000.  Everyone was very thoughtful.  Thanks so 
much to Amy Cleary and Darlene Kiss for helping.  As well as all of the 
volunteers. 

John Martinez, Board Of Education.  Not in attendance 
- 3/15 is next meeting.  Major improvements are to be made to the Satz 
and High School.  Everything needs updating. 
- A new curriculum for the HS being implemented.  Offering more career 
oriented pathways based on your interests.  Starts next year. 
 
 
 



Julie Stolker, HCAA  
- HUGE thank you to the teachers for their participation in the Teacher 
Talent Show. 
 
Michelle Sottile, HFEE 
- Battle of the Faculties, 3/30/17 at the High School at 6:30.  Tickets will be 
available for purchase on-line starting today.  6 tickets per family.  200 
tickets sold per school.    Indian has switched to GREEN.   
- Information and applications for both student and teacher mini-grants can 
now be found on our website under the mini-grants tab.  Applications are 
due to the building principal by April 6th.  The qualified applications need to 
be submitted to the HFEE by April 26. In addition to this, please find videos 
explaining the mini-grant process on our website.  
 
SEPAC 
Information session tomorrow at 10 am at the High School in the lower 
library conference room on Mental Health first aid.  Identifying stressors in 
your self and/or your child. And how to handle it.  Audio will be recorded 
and posted on-line.  All are welcome. 
 
This month’s winner is Anissa Quirk! 
 
Our next meeting is April 3rd.  See you all then! 
 
 
 


